
Sunday 7th September 2025 
23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C 

St Benedict’s Inner Newcastle Parish: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West; St Joseph’s Church, The Junction; 
St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Newcastle; Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Tighes Hill.  
Mayfield Parish: Christ the King, Mayfield West. Stockton Parish: St Peter-in-Chains, Stockton. 

Our Clergy  

Fr Greg Barker, Parish Priest 
Fr Anthony Coloma, Assistant Priest  
Fr Sabu Pulimalayil, Assistant Priest  
Deacon Kevin Gadd 

Regional Office - St Benedict’s Centre 
 

McAuley Building, 242 Parry St, Hamilton 
PO Box 6, The Junction 2291 
P: (02) 4979 1101  
E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 
W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au 
W: www.sacredhearthamilton.org.au 

After hours emergency phone: 0494 390 653 

Our Staff 
Anne Warren (Business Manager) 
Margaret Cox (Reception & Administration) 
Daloras Howes (Administration) 
Elul Tecle (Administration) 
Peter Davies (Administration) 
Dr Anne Millard (Music, Liturgy, Sacraments) 

Bereavement Team:  
Margaret Cox, Gail Lovell, Christopher Gregory, 
Margaret Beard, Margaret Newton, Anne Millard   
(02) 4979 1252 

St Joseph’s Pastoral Team:  
Contact the Parish Office 

Promoters of Safeguarding: 
Louise Outram 
Adele Rubino 
Cynthia Tamonan 
Sr Kath Williams rsm 

Our Parishes incorporate suburbs located on the traditional country of the Awabakal and Worimi peoples. We 
acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and continuing relationship with the land, pay respect to their Elders 
past and present, and commit ourselves to work together for reconciliation and justice. 

Welcome to Our Newly Baptised! 

We joyfully welcome Zara Prestwidge and 
Julian Ross who are receiving the Sacrament 
of Baptism this weekend. May the Holy Spirit 
continue to guide and strengthen you as you 
and your family walk in faith with us.   

Perpetual Day of Remembrance 

14 September: This day is a public acknowledgement 
of the deep harm caused by the Church in the past, 
particularly the pain and suffering endured by 
survivors of abuse, their families, and those that have 
been lost. It is an occasion to re-commit ourselves to 
remembering what happened, so as not to allow those 
things to be repeated.  
Our Parish will commemorate this day in our Masses 
on Saturday 13 September and Sunday 14 September.  

 

Heavenly Father, 
Today we ask You to bless our 

earthly fathers 
for the many times they reflect 
the love, strength, generosity, 

wisdom and mercy that You 
exemplify in Your relationship with us, Your 

children.  

Special Mass Monday 8 September at 
The Cathedral 

Please feel welcome to come to a Mass celebrating 
the communities within our parishes who have 
farewelled a church or where Mass times have 
changed: 5.30pm on Monday at The Cathedral. 



Please send prayer requests and items for the Bulletin 
to the Parish Office by 5pm on Wednesdays. 

Prayer Requests 

Recently Deceased: Patrick Callaghan, 
Filippo Luciani, Mother M Francesca O.Ss.R, 
Bernadette Bartholomew  

Anniversaries:  Zofia Ciszek, Jack Ciszek, Mary 
Bridges, Clare Fuller, Ethel Mennie, Ron Fleming, 
Marion Scorer, Sheila Conlon, Kath Cicolini, Sr. Andrina 
Ryan rsm, Mick Tobin Jnr   

Prayers for the Sick: Jeremy Eden, Bill Murphy, 
Braxton Rayner, Patricia Gillett, Carlo Rossi, Tui Innes, 
Sr Ann Daley rsj, Raymond Morley, Louise Hall, Phil 
Riordan, Twon Nguyen, Eileen Jennings, Gwen 
Haggerty, Roslyn Haswell, Nick Fazzini, Doreen Mason, 
Sr Patricia Boland rsj, Rose Gathercole, Alexander 
Klein, Patty Keegan 

Names may be placed in “Prayer Requests” by contacting the Parish Office. Please 
refer to the Policy Document on the Parish website - visit 

www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads. 

The Parish Diary…(for the week ahead) 

23rd week in Ordinary Time 

Mon 8 Sept  The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:30pm Mass @ The Cathedral, celebrating the 

life of those communities who have 
farewelled a church or Mass 

Tues 9 Sept    
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am  Mass @ Stockton  

Wed 10 Sept    
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am  Mass @ Mayfield West (anointing) 
 9:30am Funeral Mass at The Cathedral for Filippo 

Luciani 
 5:00pm Catholic Schools Office Mass @ The 

Cathedral 

Thurs 11 Sept         
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am Mass @ Stockton 
 2:00pm Funeral Mass at The Junction for Patrick 

Callaghan 
 1.30pm Mass at Charles O’Neill, Mayfield West 

Fri 12 Sept  Anniversary of the Dedication of Sacred 
Heart Cathedral    

 10:15am Mass @ The Junction  
 11:00am Exposition, Adoration & Reconciliation @ 

The Cathedral (until 12 noon) 
 12:05pm Mass @ The Cathedral 

Sat 13 Sept   St John Chrysostom, bishop, doctor 

 9.15am Mass @ The Cathedral, followed by the 
Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help, 
followed by Reconciliation 

The Exaltation of the Holy Cross  
Sat 13 Sept 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Junction 
 5:30pm Vigil Mass @ Mayfield West 

Sun 14 Sept 
  7:30am  Mass @ St Mary’s 
 8:00am   Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 9:00am   Mass @ Stockton 
 9:30am  Mass @ The Cathedral  
 11:00am Italian Mass @ The Junction 
 12noon Polish Mass @ The Cathedral 

Our Beloved Dead  

We remember those in our Columbaria whose 
anniversaries occur in September.  

At Sacred Heart Cathedral: 

At St Joseph’s: 

Judyth Radecki  
Norma Wilson 
Mary Perrett  
Mary Callen 
Stan Carroll   
Betty Edser  
William Fleming 
William Fletcher 
Albert Grant 
Frank Snr Hawkins  

Brian Macklin  
John Mchugh 
Lorna & Jack Muldoon  
Maurice Nelson  
Lola Orrett  
Audrey O'Sullivan 
Jack Palmer 
Helen Palmer 
Lola Robinson  
Edna Walsh 

Allan Atkins 
Eileen Boswell 
Francis Bernard Paul 

Clarke 
Pietro Dalle Nogare 
John Duggan 
Mieczyslaw Kawka 
Kathleen Joan (Joanie) 

Lawrence 
Kenneth Lidbetter 
Brian Lowe 
 

Nelia Nelio Martinelli 
Allan McKinnon 
Alphonsus Paul McLachlan 
Ann Mary Mercieca 
Patricia Ryan 
Margaret Smith 
Patricia Tuxworth 
Kay Annette Varnum 
Brigitte Warren 
Gordon Wilson 
John Winstanley 

Eternal rest grant unto them and may perpetual light 
shine upon them. May they rest in peace, Amen.  

Next Week’s Readings: 
Numbers 21:4-9 

Philippians 2:6-11 
John 3:13-17 



From the Parish Priest 

Dear Parish Family, 

‘A HAPPY AND A BLESSED FATHERS’ 
DAY’! 

This is an important day in the life of 
our families and community – the 

church community too. At every opportunity we 
should acknowledge the good people in our lives, the 
challenges sometimes they face, and we face with 
them, as well as the graces. Opportunities shouldn’t be 
missed. I think all of us recognise that it is not easy 
being a dad. Whilst not every dad gets that right and 
there are certainly some areas for ‘some’ where there 
is much to be improved or healed, fatherhood is 
integral to our lives. You can have many dad-like 
figures, so a dad doesn’t necessarily have to be related 
to us biologically or, even in some cases where a mum 
or significant female figure is doing both roles, by 
gender. It is a role that we can’t do without in one way 
or another, however. 

As a church we do look to the relationship that Jesus 
had with both his Father and with St Joseph for 
guidance and role modelling. In both cases we see a 
familial and intimate nature, that is strongly 
connected. Jesus calls God ‘Abba, Father’. It is close, it 
has trust, compassion, mercy, kindness, love at its 
heart. There is a desire in Joseph to protect as well as 
nurture. It seeks only closeness. I think we could also 
add rightness in relationship. Jesus sets a blueprint or 
a mud map for what that looks like and it is found in 
what Joseph does but also in what Jesus himself does 
in relation to those he mentors in discipleship, those 
he heals in brokenness, those he teaches and educates 
and those he loves.    

You might have noticed that there is no manual for 
fatherhood – it is a bit scary when you think it has an 
element of ‘trial and error’ attached to it - and I 
suspect Joseph feels that intensely. He is uncertain 
about taking Mary and her unborn child home, he 
flees into Egypt with his family, he walks for three days 
in the caravan and then goes back to Jerusalem to find 
the 12-year-old Jesus: it is a ‘trial and error’ with all 
the elements of a father’s love attached. I think 
sometimes when we get some of that wrong, and can 
then admit or own it, the most growth and learning 
come. It is not the getting wrong but the failure to own 
it that we feel most wounded or bereft. That 
wounding does see us estranged when we don’t need 
to be, alone when we shouldn’t be, struggling when 
we could have support. Relationship is not easy, and 
we are all always a work in progress. 

Dads, I hope you have a wonderful day and know our 

Parish Luncheon 

Parish Luncheon at Souths Leagues Club, 
Llewellyn St, Merewether @ 12.30pm 

on Monday 15 September. All welcome. Inquiries to 
Maureen (Tighes Hill) on 0412 673 151.  

prayers are with you, whichever way you are 
celebrating his weekend. 

We welcome this weekend Fr Sabu Pulimalayil as one 
of our Assistant Priests. He will begin this weekend 
getting to know the ‘ropes’. Never easy being new. He 
will join with me at my Masses mostly, but you will see 
him in other places over the coming week. I know you 
will make him feel welcome and part of our family.  

Greg, Parish Priest. 

Hunter Homeshare  

Mission & Evangelisation are helping promote the 
community initiative, Hunter Homeshare. This may be 
of interest to older homeowners desiring to age in 
place, while making a difference in the lives of others. 
Contact mission@mn.catholic.org.au if you would like 
to explore hosting a ‘coffee and cake event’, or to find 
out more about Hunter Homeshare.  

mailto:mission@mn.catholic.org.au


Jubilee Pilgrimage 

Pilgrimage to Sacred Heart Cathedral 

While the Cathedral is open to all every 
day of the year, we have added a special 

opportunity for prayer during the Jubilee Year. Join us 
for Vespers at 5pm on the first Thursday of each 
month, concluding in November: Remaining dates are   
October 2 and November 6.  

 

Share Your St Mary’s Story – A Pilgrimage of Hope 
 

As one of the designated pilgrimage churches, St 
Mary’s Star of the Sea holds a rich and cherished 
history. During this Year of Hope, we invite you to 
share your personal stories, memories, and photos 
that connect you to St Mary’s. Help us celebrate the 
journey by sending your reflections to 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au or via 
https://tinyurl.com/StoriesStMarys 
or the QR code. 
Let your story be part of the tapestry of 
faith and hope woven through 
generations. 

Christian Meditation at Tighes Hill 
 

This is non-denominational - everyone welcome. 

WHEN: Monday afternoon 3.30 for 3.45 start. 
WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 16 Tighes 
Tce, Tighes Hill. 

The session begins with guided relaxation exercises; 
then we have a reading from Fr John Main which leads 
into 20 minutes of silent meditation. 

View, Chew, and Chat  

Our next meeting is Wednesday, 
10 September, when we meet for 
Lectio. All welcome! To 
participate, please email the 
parish office.   
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

Book Club 

Book Club takes a break in September. 
We next meet on Sunday, 5 October, to 
discuss A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor 
Towles. If you would like to participate in 
book club meetings, please email: 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

Wednesday Rosary  

Pray the Rosary each Wednesday after 
8:15am Mass in Sacred Heart Cathedral.   

Men’s Rosary Group 

The Men's Rosary is held the first Saturday of every 

month following Mass and Novena at Sacred Heart 

Cathedral. For more information contact Jason on 

0499 854 928. 

Living Waters Meditation Centre  

A Christian Meditation Centre at 
34 Kenrick Street, The Junction, 
which offers meditation sessions 
on Wednesdays at 7.30am and 
Fridays at 11.00am. After 
meditation on Fridays, Lectio Divina, a personal 
interaction with Sacred Scripture, is offered. For more 
information: Carmel Moore rsj 0412122297.  

St Joseph’s Prayer/Discussion Group 

We meet next on Thursday, 25 
September, at 9.30am at 25 Farquhar 
St, The Junction. All welcome. Please 
contact Janet on 0435 518 671. 

Taize Service 

Sunday, 7 September, at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Church, Tighes Hill 5pm – 
6pm, followed by a shared 
supper. All welcome.  

Divine Mercy Devotion 

First Sunday of the Month - 7 September 
@ 3:00pm: Chaplet of Divine Mercy at 
Christ the King, Mayfield West. 

Season of Creation Workshop 

Graced Encounters in the Community of Creation: 
Cultivating Hope in Action 10 September, 3:30pm or 6pm  

Join Presenter, Dr Ann-
Maree O’Beirne RSM for a 
Season of Creation 
Workshop. With a focus 
on the Ignatian motif of 
“finding God in all things”, 

this workshop will explore the wisdom of living our 
lives through a lens of grace that generates hope for 
all in our community of creation. Choose from one of 
two sessions as we take time to discover how God is 
present in all of creation as experienced in our 
everyday lives.  

Register: https://tinyurl.com/CDMNCreationWorkshop 

mailto:newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au
https://tinyurl.com/StoriesStMarys
mailto:newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au
mailto:newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au
https://tinyurl.com/CDMNCreationWorkshop


Food Baskets for the Needy  

Items of dry goods or tin food can be placed in the blue 
bins located at our churches. When donating please 
check expiry dates. We request that you do not donate 
peanut butter. Any of the following non-perishable 
items are welcome: UHT milk, cereal, spreads, tinned 
goods, pasta, rice, pasta sauces, tea, coffee, biscuits, 
custard, jelly, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, 
shampoo, conditioner, deodorant. Thank you.  

Safeguarding 

This past week (1-7 September) was National Child 
Protection Week 2025 which focused on the theme: 
“Every conversation matters: shifting conversation to 
action.” This year’s message highlighted the 
importance of moving beyond awareness and turning 
our words into meaningful steps that protect and 
support children in every community. 

Led by the National Association for Prevention of Child 
Abuse and Neglect, the week encouraged us to reflect 
on how everyday conversations — at home, school, 
workplaces, and online — can create safer 
environments for children. By talking openly about 
child safety, respectful relationships, and early 
support, we lay the foundation for action that truly 
makes a difference. 

Listening to children, standing up against harm, and 
advocating for fair opportunities are all steps anyone 
can take. We must remain mindful that every child in 
every community deserves equal opportunities, 
safety, and support to thrive—regardless of their 
background, location, or circumstances. 

Child protection is everyone’s business. This week 
reminded us that small conversations can spark big 
changes — but only when backed by real action. 
Together, we can create a culture where all children 
feel safe, supported, and able to thrive. 

Donation Options 

For anyone who wishes to make donations to the 
parish via direct deposit: Details are provided below 
for the individual parishes. 

Account name: CDF          BSB: 066739 
Account number: see below* 
Reference: Donation [Surname] 

*Account numbers: 
Newcastle Parish – A/c no: 100008696 
Mayfield Parish – A/c no: 100007169 
Stockton Parish –  A/c no: 100003308 

Ukrainian Charity Concert 

The Christ Church Cathedral and Ukraine Crisis 
Appeal (www.ukrainecrisisappeal.org) invite you 
to an afternoon where music and dance become a 
powerful force for healing and help - on Saturday 
20 September at 2.30pm in Christ Church 
Cathedral. Every ticket, every donation, provides 
tangible, life-saving aid for those affected by the 
devastating war in Ukraine. Tickets available here: 
https://tinyurl.com/UkrainianCharityConcert 

Position Vacant 

The Dominican Sisters are seeking to 
employ a part-time health care worker to 
support the sisters in the Maitland/ 
Newcastle region. AIN or EN qualifications 

with experience, preferable. Up to 30 hours a week, 
including one day on a weekend essential. For further 
information please contact Colleen on 02 9744 9511. 

Pope Leo - Augustinian 

Pope Leo is a friar of the Order of St 
Augustine. The Order was founded in 
1244, guided by the Rule of St Augustine 
of Hippo (354-430 AD). These are some 
of St Augustine's inspirational quotes: 

1. You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our 
hearts are restless until they rest in you. 

2. The truth is like a lion; you don’t have to defend it. 
Let it loose; it will defend itself. 

3. The world is a book, and those who do not travel 
read only one page. 

4. God loves each of us as if there were only one of 
us. 

5. Pray as though everything depended on God. Work 
as though everything depended on you. 

6. If you believe what you like in the Gospel, and 
reject what you don't like, it is not the Gospel you 
believe, but yourself. 

7. Hope has two beautiful daughters: Anger and 
Courage. Anger at the way things are, and Courage 
to see that they do not remain as they are. 

8. There is no saint without a past, no sinner without 
a future. 

9. God is always trying to give good things to us, but 
our hands are too full to receive them. 

10. Some people, in order to discover God, read books. 
But there is a great book: the very appearance of 
created things. Look above you! Look below you! 
Read it. God, whom you want to discover, never 
wrote that book with ink. Instead, He set before 
your eyes the things that He had made. Can you 
ask for a louder voice than that? 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ukrainecrisisappeal.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cpeterg.davies%40mn.catholic.org.au%7C6bd75e7071a94f16f7c208dddf02250c%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638911922579347643%7CUnknown%7CTW
https://tinyurl.com/UkrainianCharityConcert


Diocesan Resource Centre  

Opening Hours: Mondays and Fridays, 10am to 5pm. 
Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month, 10am to 
2pm. cnr Tudor and Parry Sts, Newcastle West.  

All resources are available to borrow; and 
are searchable on the library catalogue, 
which can be accessed through this link:  
https://tinyurl.com/DOMNLibrary 
OR use the QR code. 

Diocesan Events Page 
https://tinyurl.com/cdmnevents  

Decorate Your Space!  

Our Parish communities are invited 
to decorate a space that uniquely 
reflects their commitment to 
children’s safety and wellbeing in line 
with the theme of National Child Protection Week 
‘Every conversation matters: Shifting Conversation to 
Action’, for the chance to win some fantastic prizes.  

You can find information about entry requirements 
and how to enter at: 
https://tinyurl.com/NCPWDecorate 
Entries close at 6pm Sunday 14 September.  

SYMBOLON: The Catholic Faith 
Explained  

Join us for an inspiring journey into the heart of our 
faith with Symbolon – a rich video and discussion 
series that unpacks the beauty and truth of the 
Catholic Church. Come along, deepen your 
understanding, ask questions, and share in faith and 
fellowship. All are welcome!  
Dates: Every Wednesday, 10 September – 19 
November  
Time: 6.30pm – 8.30pm  
Contact: 0477 106 108  
Venue: Mary of the Cross Function 
Centre, 7 Milson Street, Charlestown  

Art & Spirituality Workshop  
Toronto Parish Friday 12 September  

Art-making invites deeper self-awareness and 
connection with the world, serving to open the heart, 
awaken the Spirit, and explore the living meaning of 
faith. This workshop will offer participants a chance to 
engage in creative expression rooted in God’s 
creation, prayer, and reflection, nourishing both 
personal insight and spiritual growth. For more 
information and to register visit https://tinyurl.com/
CDMNArtSpirituality 

Pilgrims of Hope  
A Reflection Day with Fr Kevin Dance CP  

Let us take time in this Jubilee Year to reflect on our 
faith journey and how we extend hope to others in our 
family and community during these challenging times. 
All are welcome!  
Date: Tuesday 30 September 2025    9.00am – 4.30pm  
Contact: Jan 0438 252 657 (Registration)  
Venue: Jesus the Good Shepherd 
Parish St Francis Xavier Hall, 40 Ernest 
Street Belmont (parking is available on 
the church grounds) 
Enquiries: 
elmparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

NATSICC Assembly  

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle is proud to be 
partnering with the National Aboriginal & Torres Strait 
Islander Catholic Council (NATSICC) to host the tri-
annual NATSICC Assembly taking place on Monday 29 
September - Friday 3 October at Rydge’s Hunter 
Valley, on the lands of the Wonnarua people. 

The NATSICC National Assembly is an opportunity for 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholics to come 
together with those who journey alongside them in 
the Church to celebrate the gifts that First 
Australians bring to our Australian Catholic 
Church.  
https://tinyurl.com/NATSICCassembly 

Caritas Australia – Season of Creation 

The Season of Creation’s call for Peace with 
Creation aligns powerfully with the Turn Debt into 
Hope campaign, as communities burdened by debt are 
often those facing the worst environmental 
challenges.  

This Season of Creation (1 September – 4 October), 
Caritas Australia is inviting parishes to stand in 
solidarity with vulnerable communities in need of 
sustainable development and ecological renewal by:  

• signing the Turn Debt into Hope petition – 
caritas.org.au/debt  

• committing to practical, everyday actions that 
promote ecological sustainability and care for 
creation by registering to become a Catholic 
Earthcare Household - caritas.org.au/catholic-
earthcare/  

The Chuckle 

I adopted a dog from a blacksmith. As 
soon as I brought him home, he made a 
bolt for the door. 

 

https://tinyurl.com/cdmnevents
https://tinyurl.com/NCPWDecorate
https://tinyurl.com/CDMNArtSpirituality
https://tinyurl.com/CDMNArtSpirituality
mailto:elmparish@mn.catholic.org.au
https://tinyurl.com/NATSICCassembly
http://www.caritas.org.au/debt
http://www.caritas.org.au/catholic-earthcare/
http://www.caritas.org.au/catholic-earthcare/


Safeguarding 

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing of 
children and vulnerable adults. Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. If you have any concerns for a child or 
vulnerable adult please contact the Office of Safeguarding: 02 4979 1390, or email 
childprotection@mn.catholic.org.au or visit  www.officeofsafeguarding.org.au  

mailto:Madie.Leeming@mn.catholic.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.officeofsafeguarding.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnne.Millard%40mn.catholic.org.au%7C23741ee154f940a1ec3808db4b58f396%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638186617629612629%7CUnknown%7


Our Catholic Schools 

St Joseph’s Primary School: Karen McGinlay (Principal) 
Union Street, The Junction NSW 2291 
(02) 4961 2827 
www.merewether.catholic.edu.au 

Holy Family Primary School: Ann Jackson (Principal) 
Pell Street, Merewether NSW 2291 
(02) 4963 3009 
www.merewetherbeach.catholic.edu.au 

St Columban’s Primary School: Penny Banister (Principal) 

Church Street, Mayfield NSW 2304 
(02) 4968 3315 
www.mayfieldsc.catholic.edu.au 

St Peter’s Primary School: Michael Punch (Principal) 

Dunbar St, Stockton NSW 2295 
(02) 4928 1861 
www.stockton.catholic.edu.au 

St Francis Xavier’s College: Greg Ptolemy (Principal) 

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton NSW 2303 
(02) 4961 2863 
www.hamilton.catholic.edu.au 

San Clemente High School: Emma South (Principal) 
78 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
(02) 4014 7300 
www.mayfieldsanc.catholic.edu.au 

St Dominic’s Catholic College: Rachel Jones (Principal) 

76 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
(02) 4968 1295 
www.mayfieldsd.catholic.edu.au 

Today’s Liturgy 

 

Entrance Antiphon: Ps 118:137, 124 
You are just, O Lord, and your judgement is right; 
treat your servant in accord with your merciful love. 

 
First Reading: Wis 9:13-18 

Who can comprehend the will of God? 
 
Responsorial Psalm: Ps 89:3-6. 12-14. 17. R. v.1 
(R.) In every age, O Lord, you have been our refuge. 

1. You turn men back into dust  
and say: ‘Go back, sons of men.’ 
To your eyes a thousand years 
are like yesterday, come and gone, 
no more than a watch in the night. (R.) 

2. You sweep men away like a dream,  
like grass which springs up in the morning. 
In the morning it springs up and flowers: 
by evening it withers and fades. (R.) 

3. Make us know the shortness of our life  
that we may gain wisdom of heart. 
Lord, relent! Is your anger for ever? 
Show pity to your servants. (R.) 

4. In the morning, fill us with your love;  
we shall exult and rejoice all our days. 
Let the favour of the Lord be upon us: 
give success to the work of our hands. (R.) 

 
Second Reading: Philemon 9-10, 12-17 

Receive him, not as a slave anymore, but as a very 
dear brother. 

 
Gospel Acclamation: Ps 118:135 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Let your face shine on your servant, 
and teach me your laws. 
Alleluia! 

 
Gospel: Lk 14:25-33  

All who do not renounce their possessions cannot be 
my disciples. 

 
Communion Antiphon: Cf. Ps 41:2-3 

Like the deer that yearns for running 
streams, so my soul is yearning for you, 
my God; my soul is thirsting for God, 
the living God. 

© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and 
copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday 
& Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers.  
The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, 
and the Lenten Gospel Acclamations, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion 
of the Readings, from the Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International 
Committee on English in the Liturgy, Inc. All rights reserved. 

Bequests 

To help our Catholic Pastoral Region continue its 
mission of proclaiming the Good News, you might 
consider including us in your Will. You just need to 
specify which parish(es) you would like to help. 

Parish Census & Planned 
Giving Forms 

You can use the link or QR code to 
complete and submit the form online. 
https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus  

Do we have your Email address? 
Fr Greg would like to communicate news, views and 
events with parishioners. Simply email 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au, including 
the church you usually attend, indicating 
your permission for us to record your email 
address. 

https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus

